BUSINESS MEETING   FALL SEMINAR-EMBASSY SUITES, DUBLIN, OH
 SEPTEMBER 19, 2013
President Angie Zeleznik called the meeting to order at 8:42 a.m.  She welcomed all attendees.  Angie introduced the association officers:  Joanne Regis, Vice President, Marcia Soos, Treasurer and Janice Speicher, Secretary. 
The new clerks were welcomed, introduced and given a blue tote bag.  The new clerks in attendance were:  Sharon Maloney, Avon; Jessica Hart, Bellville; Margie Badurina, Grove City; Sonja Morrow, North Ridgeville; and Sarah Osborn, Piketon. 

The area representatives were introduced.  The representatives were:  June Allison, Southwest; Katie Enovitch, Northeast; Kathy Kaluger, Southeast; and Janet Yeager-Swain (filling in for Northwest, since Sherryl George resigned as representative July 31, 2013).
OLD BUSINESS:

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the business meeting minutes from the spring conference dated May 2, 2013.  Janice also discussed the new directories that will be available at the 2014 spring conference.  She asked everyone to check their listing in the directory and e-mail any changes to her at jspeicher@dublin.oh.us by January 31, 2014.

There were no corrections or additions to the minutes.  June Allison moved to approve the minutes with a second from Marcia Soos.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated September 19, 2013, with an ending balance of $47,709.16.  Vicki Hughes motioned to approve the report, with a second from Kathleen Cole.  The report was approved.
Joyce Remec, chair of the education committee, gave the education committee report.  The spring conference is scheduled for April 23, 2014, through April 25, 2014 at the DoubleTree in Worthington, Ohio.  It should be noted there will be some construction on I-270 that may affect traffic around area. The fall conference is scheduled September 4, 2014 and September 5, 20143 at the DoubleTree in Worthington, Ohio.  After discussion, Joyce will check with the DoubleTree about rescheduling since its Labor Day week.  (An announcement was made later that the hotel cannot reschedule until November, so the dates will remain September 4, 2014 and September 5, 2014).  

The education committee consists of: Robin Kemp, Amberley; Linda Lutts, Sharonville; Rebecca Rosenbalm, Monroe; Ruthanne Ross, Groveport; Angie Zeleznik, Independence; and committee chair Joyce Remec, Richfield.
Clyde Bellinger will be selling raffle tickets for the past president’s raffle to take place at the end of the session tomorrow.
NEW BUSINESS:
Angie discussed the bylaw changes and voting took place.  

Article IV-Officers:  Marissa Akamine motioned to approve the changes with a second from Julie Stelzer. There were no objections and the motion carried.

Article V-Duties, President:   Patricia Chambers motioned to approve the changes with a second from Regina Glenn.  There were no objections and the motion carried.
Article V-Duties, Vice President: Clyde Bellinger motioned to approve the changes with a second from Vicki Hughes. There were no objections and the motion carried.

Article VII-Committees, Education Committee: Joanne Regis motioned to approve the changes with a second from Kathleen Cole.  There were no objections and the motion carried.

Article VII-Committees, Nomination Committee:  Rexanna Lane motioned to approve the changes with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  There were no objections and the motion carried.

June Allison presented the slate for the 2014-2015 election of officers:

President: Joanne Regis, Martin’s Ferry, (SE)

Vice-President: Joy Bedard, Grove City, (CE)

Secretary: Janice Speicher, Dublin, (CE)

Treasurer:  Marcia Soos, Shadyside (SE)

Nominations were opened to the floor, and with no nominations from the floor, the slate was closed and voting took place.  Clyde Bellinger motioned to accept the slate of officers with a second from Molly Schwartz.  The slate was approved and the 2014-2015 officers were sworn in by President Angie Zeleznik. 

Kathleen Cole motioned for meeting adjournment with a second from Joyce Remec.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:03 a.m. 
Note: Carol Brookhart, Coldwater, has accepted the duties as the Northwest representative.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary

